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     Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 23rd March 2016

	Members


	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair
Carole Cook (CC)

Chris Milton (CM)

Terry Daniels (TD)

Julia Waters (JW) 

Paul Lufkin (PL)

Keran Currie (KC)

Karen Sheridan (KS)
Andrew Kennedy (AC)

Carlene Facey (CF)

David Erridge (DE)


	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)
Secondary School rep (Ursuline)
Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Primary School rep (Stanford)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

RC Dicoesan representative

Early Years rep (childminder)

        Special School rep (Perseid)



	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Jane McSherry (JM)

Paul Ballatt (PB)

Sandra Garvey (SG)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy & 
   Performance

LBM CSF – Clerk 


	Apologies
	Frieda Perry (FP)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Marina Szanto (MS)

Steve Childs (SC) – Co-Chair

Jane McSherry (JM

	Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

        Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Secondary School Gov rep (sub)

PRU rep (Melbury College)

LBM CSF – Assistant Director of Education



	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
AW opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues and apologies were noted.

 
	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 3 February 2016 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.

Matters Arising

Governor Substitution Process
TD confirmed that Isabelle Pagett, Chair of Governors at Aragon Primary School, has been appointed as the substitute governor representative. 
Possible Redundancies/2-3 year Estimates

2/3 year estimated school budgets will be provided at the next meeting. 

Information relating to redundancies will be collated after 1st June budget submission deadline and shared with Schools Forum.
Schools SLA Charging Update 
Action outstanding:  PB to contact HR with feedback about the HR SLA.

Headteacher Recruitment
Action outstanding:  PB to obtain feedback from JM following her discussions with HR.

Buy to Let Landlord
PB confirmed that he is taking AW’s question as part of a wider property issue around teachers/staff in London.
	MK
PB

JM

PB

	3.
	DSG Budget Monitoring Report for January 2016 

	
	
Members noted the forecast financial position of the DSG as at January 2016.  The main points were noted as follows:

· Combined net forecast underspend of £289k;

· Significant underspends were noted.

· In June a final report will go to Schools Forum with regards to any DSG underspends, with various options to enable decisions to be made.
	MK


	4.
	New National  Funding Formula 

	
	
It had been decided to postpone this week’s planned working group meeting, given the announcement from central Government regarding the consultation on the National Funding Formula.

Members were keen to know whether Merton is expected to be a ‘gainer’ or ‘loser’ under the new arrangements.   Local area adjustments are unknown and this is expected to be phased in.

MKS confirmed that there will be a Local Authority response to the consultation, which would be shared with schools.  London Councils are also submitting a response.   Individual schools also encouraged to do so (CM confirmed that academies are responding as separate schools).  With regards to colleagues thoughts to submitting a response on behalf of Merton Schools Forum, PB said he would discuss this at his Departmental Management Team and report back.

JW stressed the need to look at Merton’s schools funding formula if the Local Authority wished schools to remain viable.  AK stated that it was important to ensure that per pupil amounts across the borough were fair and all agreed that there was a debate to be had.  There was brief discussion around pupil premium funding and AWPU.

Members agreed that the working group should undertake some thorough modelling and to produce options for the Schools Forum's consideration. 
	 

	5.
	Any Other Business 
	

	
	Facilities Time
AK shared an expression of interest letter from the current NUT representative, wishing to continue in his role following the expiration of the current agreement on 31 August.

It was noted that the guidance recommends that the position is filled by a practising teacher. 

This issue was discussed and the Forum’s view was that the current situation should continue until the end of summer term 2017 as it is meeting the needs of schools in Merton and does not impact on the teaching and learning in schools.  PB undertook to take this view back to JM.
Shared Ownership
PL wished to highlight this issue to PB so that he could take this issue back as part of the wider discussions around housing.  Currently you must be resident in Merton to take part in this scheme.
	PB

PB

	6.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
16 June at 4pm, at Malmesbury Primary School.
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